From: McCormack, Greg

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2014 2:49 PM

To: Wilson, Stephanie

Subject: RE: Rexall proposal - Feedback to the City

Hi Stephanie,

I appreciated hearing from you during the community meeting with the designer re the proposed Rexall development at Waterloo & Oxford.

Please ensure my concerns over the safety and appearance of the site plan are heard by the City of London. Specifically:

- 1. I want an absolutely idiot-proof driveway entrance on Waterloo. I am disappointed there will be such a driveway, but I understand the realities of the site. Our schoolchildren walk by the site several times a day, and I greatly fear the potential for a distracted and/or hurried driver to run over a child. Please see that the entrance is clear, marked with a pair of Stop signs (I cannot believe this is not the law), and protected by mondo speedbumps on each side of the sidewalk. I also want a guard to be placed there, at Rexall's expense, during school traffic hours, i.e. 830-915am, 1145-1245pm, and 330-400pm; alternatively the driveway could be gated shut during these hours.
- 2. Rexall can do much better with the visual appeal of the site. More gables, and a door at the SW corner I absolutely do not buy their argument there is no possible store configuration which would work under these constraints.

They were aware of our requests, and this is what they came up with? They should be ashamed of themselves. Thank you for your support – we are counting on the City to make sure our concerns are heard and addressed.

Greg McCormack
Chair, St George's School Council